
January 28, 1972 

Betty Nesvold 
Department of Political Science 
San Diego State College  
5402 College Avenue 
San Diego, California 92115  

Dear Betty:  

After receipt  of your letter concerning prospects of a joint  membership in ICPR, I 
sent off a note to Ralph Frisbie in the Office of Information Systems in the 
Chancellor 's Office. I enclose a copy of Frisbie 's letter to me on this subject. He 
appears to be most interested in exploring the possibility of a joint  membership 
for the California State Colleges and equally the possi bility of putting some of 
these data bases on l ine, thereby making them available throughout the entire 
state college system. I shall write a note to Richard Hofferbert  on this subject and 
hope that  somehow or the other we  can arrange a meeting between the official 
representatives from the four member colleges to ICPR, Hofferbert and possibly 
Frisbie.  

This idea seems to me to have great merit  and would be of tremendous value to 
the California State Colleges. Hope to see you soon.  

Sincerely yours,  

R. G. Geisler  

RGG/sr 
Encl.  
CC: Ralph Frisbie  


